PARISH OF STRADBROKE

DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
held in the COMMUNITY CENTRE, STRADBROKE on

THURSDAY, 17 MAY 2012 AT 7.30PM
Present:  22 members of the public

In attendance:  Cllr Guy McGregor (SCC); Cllr Stuart Gemmill (MSDC); Carol A Smy (Clerk to the Parish Council) 

1. The Chairman of the Parish Council, Nick Stones, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Apologies for absence were received from Melanie Barrow, Head of Stradbroke Primary School; Peter Chetwynd, Chairman Stradbroke Sports and Community Centre; Gerald Jenkins, Footpath Warden; Luke Heydon, Tree Warden and Chairman Stradbroke Allotments and Gardens Association.
2. The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 19th April 2011 were unanimously approved and signed.
3. There were no matter of report arising from the Minutes.
4. The Past Chairman of Stradbroke Parish Council, Ann Kerr, presented the Annual Report for 2011/12 (which is appended to these minutes) and thanked Mike Readman for chairing the Parish Council in her absence.
5. County Councillor Guy McGregor reported that despite the demands of a reduced grant from central government the council tax had not been raised for 2012/13.  A great deal of cost cutting was still needed and there had been a loss of staff which was regretted.  There was less bureaucracy but still more savings had to be made.  The Fire and Rescue Service was still a part of the County Council and was the cheapest and most efficient in the country proposals were being considered for its amalgamation with Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Fire and Rescue Services both of which seemed to be more costly.  Cllr McGregor thanked the Parish Council for the courtesy and welcome with which he was received at meetings.  The Chairman expressed concerns raised about speeding in the village and that there had been interest in SpeedWatch.  Cllr McGregor confirmed he had assisted with the provision of equipment and may be able to do so for Stradbroke, particularly if two or more villages wished to amalgamate.  Cllr Gemmill remarked that Laxfield was interested in SpeedWatch so there might be scope for some joint effort.
6. District Councillor, Stuart Gemmill, presented his report which is appended to these minutes.    
7. The Head of Stradbroke High School, Andrew Bloom presented his report which is appended to these minutes.  The U12s football players greatly appreciated the beautiful, well-maintained pitch at the school.  AB stated that funding for extended floodlighting for the winter months was under investigation.
8. The report from the Head of Stradbroke CEVCP School, Melanie Barrow, was read by the Chairman of Governors, James Hargrave and is appended to these minutes.
9. The Stradbroke Monthly report was presented by Mike Readman who stated that the magazine continued to go from strength to strength under the editorship of Marianne Pierce-Saunderson although there was a real need for more volunteers particularly with the production.  The more volunteers there are the less there is for each one to do.
10. Mike Readman reported on the past year’s activity concerning the Library and Court House.  The campaign to keep open the libraries in Suffolk had been successful and the County Council had changed its plans.  An Industrial and Provident Society had been established to run the libraries on behalf of SCC and a Board had been established.  Some libraries ( Stradbroke included) had offered to become pilots for the new regime but the community would be expected to contribute in the region of £800pa.  Central to the Library’s future was the Court House.  Costs could be very high to maintain this building but SCC had agreed to contribute something in the region of £5,000 to assist.  Its latest offer was to retain the building, maintain it and lease it back for a peppercorn rent.  The responsibility would be to return the building to the County council in the state in which it was taken.  Negotiations ongoing.
11. Reports from Village Organisations

11.1 Community Centre - the Chairman’s report was read and is appended to these minutes.   
11.2 Footpath Warden – report read and appended to these minutes

11.3 PCC - Rev David Streeter reported that this would be his final report as he was to retire later this year.  There was always a need for ongoing maintenance at the Church but the tower was in good shape.  It was hoped that there would be some final abseiling this summer.  All enquiries to the Rector.  For the tenth time Rev Streeter was to coordinate the entry for Mid Suffolk’s Village of the Year competition.
11.4 Stradbroke Local History Group - Mike Readman reported that the Group was still in existence although meetings had temporarily ceased.  Information was still coming in and there were plans for Archive presentations, possibly in the early summer.
11.5 Village website - James Hargrave reported that the website continued to be popular and well visited.  He had compiled some statistics which illustrated this.  There was the possibility of a face-lift this year for the site (time permitting).  The Court House was seen as a desirable home for Radio Stradbroke which also retained and increased its popularity.
11.6 Youth Football – Don Darling presented his report which is appended to these minutes.
11.7 SAS – report read by Don Darling and appended to these minutes.

11.8 Cricket Club – Richard Pierce Saunderson reported that the Club had enjoyed another good year.  More volunteers would always be made most welcome.  A game in support of the James Grigg Cricket Trust against the High School was now an annual feature and would take place this year on 21 June at 6pm.  There would be refreshments at the school following the match.  The Parish Council was thanked for its support and the meeting was informed that the drainage was working!
11.9 Stradbroke Allotments and Gardens Association - Roger Turkington gave a full report on the new Association.   There was heartening support at the  recent public meeting had been well attended and many good ideas were put forward.  Plans for the site were taking shape and there would be a wildflower area, community orchard, wooded area as well as the plots.  The group was looking at there being space for 30 plots and 20 (full and half size) had been allocated already.  Grant applications would be submitted to fund the additional work such as parking and fencing.  Help had been offered for the autumn to establish the site.  The Association was very grateful to have Luke Heydon’s expertise.
11.10 Good Neighbours – Jane Gemmill reported that the group was very active although more volunteer drivers were needed.  An average of 35 journeys were made each month, most of which were health related.  There was a team of 23 volunteer drivers and a client base of 44, 15 of whom were regular users.

11.11 It was reported that the Table Tennis Club had been restarted.  The initial three tables proved insufficient; Rev Streeter kindly donated a fourth and then the oldest member of the Club offered to purchase another.  At the start there were more adults than teens but the balance had altered and there was now a more equal split – 33 teens and 26 adults.  The season usually ran from September to March but this had been extended to the end of July and was very successful.  In the first year a donation from surplus funds had been made to the East Anglian Air Ambulance but it had been decided that in future any donations would be made to village projects.  The drainage project, Community Centre kitchen and 1st Responders had all been beneficiaries.
11.    The Audited Annual Return of Parish Council Accounts to Year Ended 31st March 2011 and a resume of the accounts for 2011/12 (still to be audited) were presented.  Full copies of the accounts were available, at all times, from the Clerk.
12. Any other business:
12.1 There was still a large hole across the fitness track caused by damage to electricity cabling.
12.2 It was mentioned that it had been wonderful to have the Jazz Festival back on the village calendar and feedback from local businesses had been very positive.  The Cricket had been appreciated by many festival–goers who had enjoyed the concurrent activity.  The Chairman stated the Festival was likely to return.
13. There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and all volunteers for their hard work in keeping the village an active place to be and closed the Meeting at 20.55.  Refreshments were served.
Signed:
Chairman, Stradbroke Parish Council
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